
Reedsville Fall Festival 
The Preservation of St. Mary’s along with the Reedsville Lions  
and Lioness organizations are sponsoring a family fun activity  

for everyone to enjoy on Sunday, November 14th,  
9 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. at the Reedsville High School.   

 
A large number of craft vendors and other booths will feature:   

plastic canvas items, rag rugs, jewelry, sun catchers, wine bottles, 
beaded items, wickless ceramic candle warmers, fall and Christmas 
decorations and gifts, scrapbooking items, hand embroidered items, 

homemade bars, cookies, desserts, breads, snacks,  
thanksgiving food baskets, and much more! 

 
The silent auction will have items such as:  a wooden carving, ice 
bucket/glasses, golf package, two Packer tickets, meals, candle  

assortments, angel package, appetizer/cheese package, fall  
decorations, and many more surprises.  These would make great 

Christmas gifts.  Come and bid on these amazing items.   
 

Music will be heard throughout the day from elementary and high 
school students, and from adults in the community.  A wonderful room 

full of children’s games will be also available with prizes! 
 

A delicious fall lunch will be served in the newly remodeled  
and decorated cafeteria in the high school.  Items will be  

available for breakfast and lunch.   
 

A $1.00 admission will be charged for all adults and high school  
students.  Grade school and younger will be free.  If you wish you  
may bring a canned good or non perishable food item as admission.   
Door prizes will be offered throughout the day.  All the proceeds  

of the event go to the three organizations, Reedsville Lions,  
Reedsville Lioness, and Preservation of St. Mary’s, who will use  

the money for Reedsville community projects. 

Daisy Girl Scouts  

Can Drive 

November 6th 8am-3pm 

In the Reedsville Town 

Mart parking lot. 

Support our Girls! 

All proceeds go to our  

local troop. 

For more information,  

call Tammy @ 920-905-3264 

Open Forum 
An invitation from the Board  
of Education to all residents and  

employees of the  
Reedsville School District. 

 

Objective: 

To receive input regarding  
characteristics/qualifications of the 
future superintendent.  The board 
will embark on a listening session 
to hear what is important to you  
as a resident and/or employee  

of this district.   
 

Wednesday, November 10th 

7:00 p.m. 

High School Gymnasium 
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Breakfast of Champions 

Sundays, 9am - 1pm 

 
All proceeds go to the organizations. 

Served by members of these fine organizations. 
 

1st Sunday - Panther’s Football Team 
 

2nd Sunday - AMVETS Post 1032 
 

3rd Sunday - American Legion & Auxiliary 
 

4th Sunday - Preservation of St. Mary’s 
 

Support your local organizations at  

Fox & Hounds 

 

On November 11, 2010 the Reedsville  
community will join together to honor our  
veterans.  The program will be at the Panther 
Gym (elementary school) at 10 a.m. and will  
be a very special event open to the public.   
The students have been working hard for this 
event and would like to share this day with you.   



From the Village Hall 
 

Winter Parking Restrictions:  No person shall park any vehicle on any street 
or alley in the Village between two-thirty (2:30) AM to six (6) AM of any day 
from November 1 to April 1, unless permission to do so is received from the 
Police Department.  YOU MUST OBTAIN PERMISSION EACH YEAR, so 
if you had permission for last winter (2009/2010), you must obtain permission 
for this winter (2010/2011). 
   Even with permission, vehicles may not be parked on any street or alley 
when we receive snow.   Lack of vehicles on streets and alleys allow the  
Village employees to clean up in a more timely fashion.  If you have  
question on this, please contact the Reedsville Police Dept at 754-4757. 
 
Refuse/Recyclable Pick-up:  Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, refuse and 
recyclables will be picked up on Saturday, November 27, 2010. 
 
Clerk/Treasurer’s office will be closed November 22nd thru  
November 26th, 2010. 
 
General Election:  There will be a General Election on Tuesday, November 
2nd for Governor/Lieutenant Governor, Attorney General, Secretary of State, 
State Treasurer, United State Senator, Representative in Congress, State  
Senator, Representative to the Assembly, County Sheriff, County Coroner, 
County Clerk of Circuit Court and a County Referendum.  Polls will be  
open at the Reedsville Municipal Building, 217 Menasha St.,  
from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm 
 
Voter Registration Information:  If you have not registered and would like  
to vote November 4th you need to bring your Drivers License with you to the 
polling place.  The federal Help America Vote Act of 2002 (HAVA) and  
Wisconsin State Statutes require all voters in Wisconsin to be registered in 
order to vote after January 1, 2006. 
 
Use Permits for ATV & Golf Carts will expire December 31st.  To  
obtain a new permit you must show proof of insurance and pay the  
$20.00 fee.  The 2011/2012 permits can be purchased at Jim’s Service & Car 
Wash, 305 Manitowoc St. 

News from the Fire Department 

 
     Daylight savings time is here and before we know it that white stuff will again be falling.  
Please remember to change your batteries in your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide  
detectors. 
     We recently celebrated Fire Prevention Week and again enjoyed spending time and teaching 
the children, at both the elementary school and St. John – St. James, about fire safety. 
     Thank you to all that attended our recent annual pork chop dinner.  It was another success,  
due to the continued support by all. 
     We have added two new members, Justin Schuh and Craig Anhalt, to the department.   
Welcome aboard Justin and Craig.  They take the place of Scott Dvorachek and Andy Hoeffler.  
Thank you Scott for 7 years of service and Andy for 5 years of service.  We wish you luck in 
your future plans. 
     So far this year the Fire Department has had 21 calls.  If you have any questions regarding the 
fire department, do not hesitate to call or email me. 
 
Brad Busse, Fire Chief 
Phone:  754-4936 
E-Mail:  firedept@reedsville.org 

News from Friends of St. Patrick 
 

Friends of St. Patrick would like to announce 
plans for their annual St. Patrick’s Day  
celebration.  It will be held on Sunday,  

March 13, 2011.  The event will be held at 
Reindl’s Countryside Inn in Menchalville and 
will feature a buffet from noon to 1 p.m. with 
corned beef and cabbage, chicken and all the 
trimmings, coffee, milk and desserts.  Irish 
and traditional music entertainment will be 

provided in the afternoon by the  
Neustadter Trio, (Garth will be entertaining).  
Mark your calendars now for this wonderful 
meal and fun filled afternoon.  The group  
will hold their annual Christmas party on  
Sunday, December 19, 2010 at Deer Run  
in Brillion. A sit down dinner will be at  
12:30 p.m..  Reservations for this event  

may be made by calling Georgia at  
754-4479 or Art at 756-3471.   

 

Thank you to the person(s) who mysteriously left 

the Christmas decoration, The Lights and Sounds 
of Christmas, on our front porch on the night of 

October 5th with a note saying to use it to  
enhance our Christmas display this year.  God 

willing, we will continue to decorate this coming 

year and in the future for you all to enjoy.  Thank 
you again and God Bless.  It meant a lot to us. 

Ken and Bernice Brochtrup 

Need your home 

cleaned? 
Call Jess’s  

Cleaning Service! 
I have great attention to 
detail and I am willing 
to do any kind of  

cleaning.  Whether it is 
just  dusting and  

vacuuming or washing 
walls and shampooing 
carpets.  Please call  

Jessica at 920-901-1066. 



ARE THE CHEMICALS IN YOUR  

HOME MAKING YOU SICK? 

 
Many of the cleaning agents you use daily 
are harmful, highly toxic and can cause  

allergic reactions, skin irritations, respiratory 
problems, suppress the nervous system and 

disrupt the ecosystem! 
 

Our solution?  Nature's Sunshine Products 
has introduced a new line of household  
products called Nature's Fresh.  These  
products are plant-based, biodegradable, 

chemical-free, dioxane-free, phosphate-free, 
ph neutral (non-corrosive and non-caustic) 
and effective (anionic surfactants).  The line 
includes laundry soap, non-chlorine bleach, 
dryer sheets, dish soap, dishwasher gel,  

citrus surface cleaner, and  
Silver Shield surface wipes. 

 
For more information on the ingredients in 
other household products and their toxic 
contents, call me for a free newsletter. 

 
In November, Nature's Sunshine is offering 
specials for  in-home parties.  If you would 
like to host a Clean and Green party in  
November you can contact me at: 

 
 

November special -  25% off the retail price 
of any of the new Nature's Fresh products. 

 
Roadway To Health 
Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135  

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

The American Legion Auxiliary 
Unit #199 of Reedsville will be sponsoring a fish fry 
at the Manitowoc Legion Drews-Blazer Post #88 Club 

House, located at 811 Jay St. in Manitowoc.   
The event will be on Friday, December 10, 2010  

from 4:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m. 
Different fried and baked fish will be featured,  

along with shrimp plates.  Desserts will be available 
to purchase.  Take out orders are available.  The  
ladies will also offer a box full of non-perishable  
foods and paper products for a raffle.  Winners  
will be drawn at the end of the evening and need  
not be present to win.  For more information you  

may all Jane at 732-3462.   

Hello from the Reedsville Police Department 
 
I would like to say thank you to everyone who has been so helpful during the 
past year.  I officially started as your police chief November 15, 2009.  During 
the past year I have truly enjoyed meeting many of the residents, spending time 
in our local schools and attending many functions. I want to thank you for the 
very warm welcome you have given me and look forward to building more 
community partnerships between the police department and the citizens we 
serve in the coming year. 
 
Football, falling leaves, Halloween and Thanksgiving are all signs fall has  
arrived. It is amazing how fast the temperatures are dropping and along with 
dropping temperatures comes the preparation for winter and a reminder about 
winter parking and Sump pumps. 

 

Village Ordinance Reminders  

2-2-3-4 States no discharge or overflow of storm water shall be permitted  
upon any public street of public way from October 1 to April 15 of each year. 
9-1-8  No person shall park any vehicle on any street or alley in the Village 
between the hours of 2:30 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. of any day from November 1st  
to April 1st, unless permission to do so is received from the police department. 
As always should you need an overnight exception due to visitors or special 
circumstances please contact our office for permission prior to leaving any 
vehicle on the road way and we will attempt to work together to resolve your 
need.  Should you have any questions or need permission please call (920) 
754-4656. 

 

Chief Jo Ann Mignon 

Community Presentation on your Health 

 
On Thursday, November 18th at 3:15 p.m.,  
Dr. Hany Elewa, DC, Ph. D, NCCA Dip, will 

present on your digestive health.  The  
presentation will be held at the elementary 

school library and all community members are 
welcome to attend.  Some of the topics Dr. 
Elewa will talk about are: how your digestive 
system works, the role of your enzymes and 
HCL on your health, the role of your liver, co-
lon, and gallbladder on your health, how a 
healthy digestive system means better health, 
and your child’s health and healthy alternatives 
to unhealthy food for you and your children.   

Christmas Snowmen and the Cookie and Candy Bake Sale 
Sponsored by Preservation of St. Mary’s on Saturday, December 4th and 
Sunday, December 5th at the Historical Building at 615 Menasha Street.  

Saturday and Sunday from 9 a.m. - 3 p.m. 
A big display of snowmen will decorate the dining hall filled with snowmen 
scenes and Christmas trees, all to view while listening to Christmas music.   

Some items will be for sale while others are just to view.  
Note! - If anyone has snowmen they wish to show call 754-4370.   

We would love to show them.   
The bake sale will have candy, cookies, snacks, and baked items for sale. 



FUN FACTS ABOUT WATER FROM THE UTILITY DEPART-

MENT 

 
• 3/4 of the Human Body is water. 
• A cow must drink 4 gallons of water to produce 1 gallon of milk. 
• It takes 50 glasses of water to grow enough oranges for one glass  
of orange juice. 
• You can live about a month without food, but only a couple days  
without water. 
• It takes 6 gallons of water to produce 1 serving of french fries. 
• A typical household uses about 100 gallons of water per day per  
person. 

COST OF WATER COMPARED TO OTHER LIQUIDS 

 
LIQUID    Price per Gallon  Price for 5,000 Gallons 
REEDSVILLE TAP WATER  $ 0.012  $ 60.00 
Kool-Aid    $ 1.85  $ 9,250.00 
Unleaded Gasoline   $ 2.89  $ 14,450.00 
Evian Bottled Water   $ 6.40  $ 32,000.00 
Beer     $ 8.88  $ 44,400.00 
Windex     $ 10.21  $ 51,050.00 
Hershey’s Chocolate Syrup  $ 13.23  $ 66,150.00 
Latex Paint    $ 16.50  $ 82,500.00 
Red Bull Energy Drink   $ 30.69  $ 153,450.00 
Vanilla Extract    $ 127.84  $ 639,200.00 
Liquid Paper    $ 198.40  $ 992,000.00 
Black Ink from Ink Cartridge  $ 2,701.52 $ 13,507,600.00 
 
5,000 Gallons is the average consumption of water per month in Reedsville. 

 
I think we can all be thankful we don’t drink most of these liquids,  
especially Black Ink. 

Casino Night 
Saturday, November 13th at the Reedsville Sportsman’s Club.   

Tickets are $20 and include a chicken dinner and $2,000 in casino chips. 
Meal is from 6 - 7:30 p.m. - Gamble 7 - 11 p.m.     

Fun, Prizes, Food & Drink. 
Proceeds benefit Reedsville Wrestling 

Corner House News 
Things are looking great and colorful for fall at the Corner House.   

We have a big selection of door swags, indoor swags, and centerpieces 
available.  Remember flowers for Thanksgiving dinner, your host or  

hostess would LOVE some.  Call 754-4370 to order now.   
Also, remember the elderly and home bound or those in nursing homes.  

Flowers always bring a smile to everyone.   
November 11th - Veteran’s Day - Give your veteran friend a gift of 

flowers to share your appreciation for their service.   
Christmas Poinsettias will arrive after Thanksgiving.  If you wish for 
special colors like blue, green, violet, etc. - Order Now - Call 754-4370. 

Reedsville Area Garden Club News 
 

The fall decorating of homes look  
wonderful.  Many unique designs are  

in the area.  Now, for Christmas!   
Start planning your decorations.   

Some people decorate now because it  
is not so cold.  Think of a theme.   

Let’s see which home or business can 
have the best decorations.   

Attention Reedsville  

Area Seniors 

You are cordially invited to join 
the Reedsville Area Senior  
Citizens Group.  The next  
meeting will be held on  

November 16th at 1:30 p.m.  
at the Reedsville Manor in the 
community room.  If you are  
interested please contact  
Joan Kanter, 754-4189 or  
Diane Lau, 754-4411. 

Fox & Hounds 
Free Delivery  
in Reedsville  

5pm - 8pm Daily. 
Call - 754-4086 



Standing up to Osteoporosis 
In recent years more attention has been paid to osteoporosis and 

for good reason. This disease is a serious health problem resulting in 
more than 1.5 million fractures of the back, wrists and hips annually.  

Bone loss usually occurs over time, without any symptoms. The 
amount of bone mass you have accumulated as a young adult and the 
rate at which you lose it as you age determine your risk for develop-
ing osteoporosis. The disease is more common in: 

• women, especially those past menopause; 
• women who go through menopause early (before 45); 
• people with a thin or small frame; 
• anyone with a history of low-trauma fractures as an adult; 
• people with an inflammatory form of arthritis; 
• those with a family history of osteoporosis; 
• people who eat few calcium-rich foods, such as dairy foods; 
• smokers and those who drink more than one or two alcoholic 

beverages a day; 
• those of European and Asian ancestry; 
• people who don’t exercise regularly; and 
• men with low levels of testosterone.  
If you are at risk for developing this disease, ask your health care 

provider if you need a bone density test. This test is a fast, safe, and 
painless way to find out the status of a person's bone structure.  Also, 
all women, age 65 and older and men 75 and older 
should get this test done regardless of risk factors. 

It’s important to diagnose osteoporosis as 
early as possible, so that treatment can begin     
immediately.  
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at 

Aurora Health Center in Reedsville. To schedule 

an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM 
S elf esteem is promoted 
U nconditional love is felt 

N atural horsemanship is taught 
R esponsibility is learned 

I ndependence is encouraged 
S kills are acquired 

E veryone is accepted as they are! 
 

Sunrise Horse Farm works with various local organizations  
that deal with youth and family.  We are also involved with 
local school districts that allow select students to participate  

in our program during school hours. 
Sunrise Horse Farm is funded solely by charitable  

contributions.  All monetary donations go into the general  
operating fund, unless otherwise designated by the giver.   

Because Sunrise Horse Farm operated with the help of volun-
teers, monetary donations are never used to pay staff salaries.    

 
Would you like to volunteer here at Sunrise?  Maybe an  

hour a week or whatever your preference. 
Areas of need:  session instructor to work with children/teens 
and the horses, green thumb persons to keep the area pleasant, 
housekeeper to organize and sweep the barn, and we are always 

in need of someone to do a fun project at our family  
gatherings...and much more. 

 
For more information or to volunteer, contact us at:   

920-772-4135 or email at sunrise_horsefarm@yahoo.com 
    

Thank you for any assistance you can provide - you can make a 
difference in someone's life here at Sunrise. 

Kay’s Kraft and Gift Shop 
215 Main Street, Reedsville 

920-754-1127 

Open Christmas House 

November 4 - 11 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

November 5 - 9 a.m. - 6 p.m. 

November 6 - 10 a.m. - 4 p.m. 
Friday events:  Titan the Therapy Dog will be at the shop 10 - 4.  

True Color Alpacas will be at the shop from 10 - 4.   
A unique alpaca will be for sale.  Check out the Amish buggy  

and apple cider and cookies will be served.   
Saturday events:  True Color Alpacas from Reedsville  

will be at the shop 10 - 4.  Secret Santa room will be open  
from 10 - 4.  This room is only for children with gifts ranging 
from $1 to $10.  Children can buy gifts for friends and family 

members and the gifts will be bagged.   
Apple cider and cookies will be served.   

Heads up - November 6th will be our last day open until spring.  
If you need anything for future gifts please visit me at my open 

house for great gift ideas. 

Take 50% off new Christmas items. 
Take 60% off the rest of store. 
Take 40 % off willow tree items.   
Italian Charms - buy 2 get 1 free.   
Antique pictures with frames - $25. 

Reedsville AMVET POST 1032 annual 

Breakfast with Santa 
Sunday December 5, 8:30am-1pm 

All You Can Eat 
Pancakes - Regular or Potato 

plus porkies and scrambled eggs 
Adults:  $5.00 
6-12:  $4.00 

5 and under: Free 

Fox & Hounds 
Thursday nights 

Authentic  
Mexican Food 
4 p.m. - 8 p.m. 
2 chicken or  
beef wraps  

Rice and red beans 
for $6.50. 



MANITOWOC COUNTY NUTRITION PROGRAM 

REEDSVILLE November — 2010 
 

BREAD, MILK, & DESSERT SERVED WITH EVERY MEAL 

  
MONDAY 

  
TUESDAY 

  
WEDNESDAY 

  
THURSDAY 

  
FRIDAY 

1 
Cheesy Mac & 
Cheese 
Stewed Toma-
toes 
Green Beans 
Applesauce 

2 
Homemade 
Chicken Dump-
ling Soup 
Egg Salad Sand-
wich 
7 Layer Salad 
Peach Slices 
  

3 
Hamburger & 
Gravy 
Mashed Potatoes 
Carrots 

4 
Italian Spaghetti 
& Meat Sauce 
Mixed Veggies 
Fruited Jello 

5 
Marinated 
Grilled Chicken 
Breast 
Baked Potato 
Green Peas 

8 
Kraut Dogs 

Baby Bakers 

Fruit Salad 

9 
Ham Slice 
Scalloped Pota-
toes 
Warm Cinnamon 
Apples 

10 
Baked Chicken 
Mashed Potatoes 
Pistachio Salad 

11 
Salisbury Steak 
Baked Potato 
Peas & Carrots 

12 
Baked Fish 
German Potato 
Salad 
Creamy Coleslaw 

15 
BBQ Rib with 
Sweet Sauce 
Potato Slices 
Winter Squash 

16 
Pork Roast 
Creamy Potatoes 
Green Bean Cas-
serole 

17 
Meatballs 
Au Gratin Pota-
toes 
Baked Beans 

18 
Turkey & Gravy 
Mashed Potatoes 
Fruited Jello 

19 
Cream of Broc-
coli Soup 
Egg Salad Sand-
wich 
Lettuce Salad 
Pineapple 

22 
Chicken 
Tetrazzini 
Creamy Cole-
slaw 
Mandarin Or-
anges 

23 
Meatloaf 
Baked Potato 
Cream Corn 

24 
Turkey Slice 
Mashed Potatoes 
3 Bean Salad 

25 

Meal Site 

Closed in Ob-

servance 

of the Thanks-

giving Holiday 

26 

Meal Site Closed 

in Observance 

of the Thanks-

giving Holiday 

29 
Beef Stew 
Coleslaw 
Fruit Salad 

30 
Chili 
Turkey & Cheese 
Sandwich 
Lettuce Salad 
Applesauce 

 

  

 

  

 

FOR RESERVATIONS OR CANCELLATIONS PLEASE CALL 24 HOURS IN ADVANCE 

REEDSVILLE NUTRITION SITE: 754-4641 OR THE AGING & DISABLITY RESOURCE CENTER:    

683-4180   TOLL FREE:   1-877-416-7083 
The services, facilities and benefits of this program are for the use of all older people, regardless of  

race, sex, national origin or handicap.  Participation is not related to income.  
Menu is subject to change. Suggested donation for persons 60+ and volunteers is $3.50.  

No one 60+ is denied a meal based on their ability to pay. Guests under 60 must pay $6.30 per meal.  
For more information call the  

Aging & Disability Resource Center at (920) 683-4180 between 8:30 AM– 4:30 PM. 

Darling It’s You 
A guide to a healthier life style. 

Instructional sessions. 
Call for more information - 920-681-0135. 

Thursday - 6:30 p.m. - Behnkes Country Center. 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street,  

920-754-4021 

Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 

Top Prices Paid 

New Guidelines for 

the Reedsville News 
Due to many submissions 
after the due date in the 
past and many ads that are 
placed running very long, 
I have had to place some 
new guidelines on the 
Reedsville News that I 
will begin following 
strictly.  The preferred 
method of submission is 

email at 
ragd@reedsville.org. 

 If you do not have email 
please submit to the  

Village Clerk/Treasurer 
no later than noon on the 

due date!   

All submissions past 

noon on the due date 

will be NOT be  

included in the  

Reedsville News.  All 

submissions should run 

under 225 words, with 

some exceptions for  

relevant community  

information from  

community  

organizations.   

Those submissions over 

225 words will be sub-

ject to editing or will not 

be included in the 

Reedsville News.   

The Reedsville News  
continues to enjoy serving 
the community.  Please 
follow the adapted  

guidelines and if you have 
any questions or concerns 
please call Carrie at  
901-9417 or email 
ragd@reedsville.org 

 
The next due date for 
the September  
Reedsville News  
is November 19th.  
Please continue with 
your information about 
the community and 
ways to help others 

grow in our  
community.  
Thank you. 


